Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: March 12, 2025
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Bob Flagor – Associate Supervisor



Jon Groth – Vice-Chairman 



John Mobbs – Associate Supervisor




Wes Evans – Treasurer




Thomas Shafer- Associate Supervisor


Kevin Hicks – Supervisor




Joel Noland - Supervisor

Paul Mallow -Supervisor

Richard Meyer- Supervisor
Linda Ely – Associate Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD District Administrator





Corey Bonsen- NRCS

Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC

Bob Burke – Landowner

Rob Harding – Numbers USA
Art Collins – Landowner

The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Introductions were made around the room.

Jon Groth moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve February’s 2024 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.

Richard Meyer moved, Paul Mahlow seconded the motion to approve January’s and Februarys’ financial reports.  MOTION CARRIED.  
Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS. 
Staffing and Office

· We lost our Admin Assistant Zach to the probationary employee terminations on February 13th.

· We lost Eric Choker, a Soil Conservationist in CdA to the Deferred Resignation Program (DRP).

· Also lost our Area Conservationist to the DRP, with the early retirement option.  

· There is a hiring freeze for at least 90 days, so anyone that leaves, we will not be able to fill their position until the hiring freeze is over.  
Environmental Quality Incentives Program (EQIP)

· The Inflation Reduction Act funding is still on “pause” for obligating any new contracts.

· We have 31 applications obligated into contracts currently.    

· We have 12 more in approved status waiting for signatures.

· An additional 13 applications are pre-approved for funding; however, some are held up due to the IRA funding 
· The state is pre-approving additional applications for funding in non-IRA pools this week, however they can’t move forward all the way at this time with the uncertainty of the previously pre-approved applications.  So, some of the forestry projects are in limbo until we get clarity there.  
· We have 32 additional applications awaiting a chance to be funded.  

· We can at least make payments on existing IRA funded contracts, which is good news.  

	


Next on the agenda is Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC:

· JFAC has approved of appropriating $1M for WQPA for FY26. This still has to get through the House and Senate and be signed by Gov Little, so it's not a 100% done deal yet. However, Delwyne doesn’t expect it to be a problem, so we are hoping for the funds to be available beginning July 1st, 2025.

· Application will likely be open from mid-April to mid-May

· Delwyne has asked OITS to help develop guidance that the Commission can provide to the Districts regarding the new website accessibility rules.

· There is no Commission meeting in March. The next one is scheduled for 10:00 am – 2:00 pm on April 10th. 

· I’m sad to say I will be resigning from my position. I will be leaving Coeur d’Alene at the end of April but staying on remotely (working out of the Boise office) until July 1st to help finish up grant applications. 

Upcoming Dates

· Five‐Year & Annual Plan due March 31

Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

319 BMP grant cycle will be open on March 14th and closing April 15th.  We do not have any applications for 319 BMP. 
319 Grant Cycle – Opens April 15th and closed July 15th. We plan on submitting 3 grant applications. They are Latour Creek – bank stabilization, Blue Creek – culvert replacement, and another bank stabilization North Fork of the Coeur d’Alene River
Leading Idaho – Andrew Leclaire – Wolf Lodge Creek #5 – we are going to finish up some additional rocking on the road then this project will be completed, and we will start working on the final report.  The deadline for this grant is December 2025.
The Spring Division 1 Meeting will be held on Thursday April 17, 2025, at 9:00 am.  This meeting will be held at Schefflemaier’s County Barn in Cataldo, ID.  


Boat Stations – Received MOU during the meeting.  The first boat inspection station is due to open on March 14,2025.

Tree Sales – We still have roughly 6000 trees left to sell for the district.  We are taking delivery of the tree seedlings on Tuesday April 2,2025.  We will sort orders for landowners to pick up on Friday April 4, 2025, from 8:00 am to 3:00 pm.  

Next on the agenda is Art Collins, Past Comprehensive Land Use Planner – Spoke on the restoration and protection of the Spokane-Rathdrum Prairie Aquifer to protect, reserve and restore the Aquifer.  Discussions were had around the room.  
Next on the agenda was Laurin Scarcello, Chairman to discuss the possibility of having a water summit seminar in Kootenai County.  Laurin had spoke with Jacob Garringer in the Governs’ office about potentially planning this when the Governor could be in attendance.  Laurin suggested that the Farm Bureau host this event with sponsorship from the District or allow the District to co-host.  Topics would be incentify stewardship – preserve open space and working lands, preservation of the aquifer and agriculture for the future.  Laurin asked the other board members for thoughts on when and where to hold this event and other ideas to speak on. 
Next on the agenda was the action item for the Boat Inspection Station MOU.  Kevin Hicks moved, and Joel Noland seconded the motion to approve the MOU.  MOTION CARRIED.

Next on the agenda was Jon Groth, Vice-Chairman on updates pertaining to the Silver Valley.  Jon updated that he is meeting with the engineers on the expansion plan for the Kingston Cataldo Sewer District.  Construction will be starting any day now. 

Next on the agenda was a continuation discussion on the Aquifer and ways to protect and restore with all the new housing developments being built on the prairie.  Richard Myer, Supervisor, spoke on an option that is done in Peirce County.  Farmers would have lower tax rates each year to ensure they would not be sold off for development.  If and when the farmer did sell the land, that would be the point of having to pay the high tax rates at the time of the sell.   Rob Harding briefly spoke on the need to change the language in the statues to include water quantity and not just quality.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:45 am.
